


We are delighted with how well Year 7 have settled this term 
at Pilton. Thank you for your continued support in making 
sure your child is punctual, well-mannered and ready to 
learn each day.

Despite Covid limitations, we have also seen extensive and 
enthusiastic support for our extra-curricular activities. We 
feel this is crucial to pupil health and well-being.

Most students have now received their 100 badge and 
certificate for positive behaviour, hard work, achievement 
and displaying our values and many are now heading 
towards the next milestone of 200. This is a fantastic effort!

Home learning has been steadily increasing across all 
subject areas. Can we ask you to continue to encourage 
and support your child with their home learning. We hope 
you are able to access the work.

This bulletin will give you a flavour of life for our Years 7s at 
Pilton and we will also soon be sending out some samples of 
the fabulous work that has been going on this term. We 
hope you will enjoy seeing it.

May we take this opportunity to wish you a safe and happy 
Christmas. We look forward to all the opportunities that the 
new term in 2021 will bring.

Mrs Druce and Mr Hunt



7JCK have made an excellent start to their time at Pilton. I am new to being a 

tutor and felt incredibly lucky to start with such a lovely group. I’d like to thank 

the class for the effort they’ve made to be ready and willing to learn, and for 

their kindness to one another; I get so many nominations for Freddo Friday that 

it’s often very difficult to pick just one student! Miss Jonckheere

Hello 7BWE. What a great first term so far filled with many positive points! I've enjoyed 

getting to know you all, but I'm still a little bit scared that Sarah's snakes will slither out 

of her bag at some point. Your stories have been interesting (and sometimes a little 

bit odd) and I'm looking forward to the day that someone works out how to play the 

Pop Up Pirate game on Fun day Freddo Friday! Dr. Bowden

To 7 MAG - You have made a great start to life at secondary school with 

each and every one of you demonstrating resilience and perseverance. 

These two key qualities will ensure that you progress and fulfil the potential 

that I know you have. Mr Magee

7 RGR 2020: You are the most fantastic tutor group I have ever had (I think you are 

my sixth group). First to get the whole tutor group to 100 house points. Lovely 

atmosphere of sharing in PSHE lessons and so many teachers have stopped me in 

the corridor and said – “What a fantastic group!” Mr Rogers



Well done 7GUL for an amazing term so far. It is great to see the way that you 

have helped support each other and build new friendships. I am proud of your 

effort and manners around the school. You have shown fantastic positivity and 

enthusiasm, and I am really pleased to see that we continue to lead the year 

group for positive behaviour points! Thank you to the parents for helping keep 

the group organised, smart and on time to school. Mr Gully

Well done 7BRK! It’s been great getting to know you over the past few weeks 

and seeing how well you have adapted to life at Pilton. I’m looking forward to 

all our future adventures. Mr Brookes

Dear 7SIM, I'm really proud of how you are settling in at Pilton. Your positivity 

and enthusiasm makes me smile every day and I'm really enjoying getting to 

know you all better. Keep looking after each other and filling those buckets!

Mrs Simister

Dear 7WHA, I've really enjoyed getting to know you all over the past few 

months and I can see that we will have a lot of fun over the years ahead. You 

have made a fantastic start, keep up the good work! Mrs Whalley











The Music Department is inviting all Year 7 

students (and their families) to perform in a 

virtual Christmas music performance.

We may not be able to hold our 

annual Christmas Concert this year but that 

won’t stop us celebrating the festive season in 

our usual magical musical style.

If you would like to take part, please record a 

video of yourself singing along to the Karaoke 

King backing track on YouTube of the classic 

Slade song, 'So Here it is Merry Christmas’

Email your singing sensation video 

via Wetransfer to Mrs Lang at 

alang@pilton.college and we will create a 

fabulously festive video to share on 

our website.

Please send your videos to Mrs Lang by Friday, 

27th November. Christmas costumes 

encouraged!

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Kd1BASq1pp8
https://wetransfer.com/
mailto:alang@pilton.college
http://piltoncollege.org.uk/


National Poetry Day 
Competition









Antarctica Flag 
competition



Nearly seventy Year 7 students have signed up to be Sports Leaders this year.  Training 

starts next week.   



Pilton students have set a Devon wide record  with more than a hundred Year 7 students 

already signed up for and starting the Bikeability challenge this year.  There are a few more 

places still available.  Click here for more information and a consent letter which should be 

returned to Miss Russell at srussell@pilton.college. 

We have seen a lot of Pilton 
students on their Bikeability 
and life journey and would 
like to say how far they have 
developed in all aspects 
since being at Pilton College. 
A pleasure to further help 
them in every respect 
develop into great people. 
Always polite, willing to learn 

and well behaved.

Ian Jewell, Bikeability

file://pcc.local/Users/Staff/cporter/2020/Newsletters/Bikeability L3 Consent Form 2020-21.pdf
mailto:srussell@pilton.college


What is Mindfulness?

At its most basic level, mindfulness helps train your attention to be more aware of what is actually 

happening, rather than worrying about what has happened or might happen. We learn to bring 

greater curiosity to whatever it is we experience. Jon Kabat-Zinn, the founding father of secular 

mindfulness, described this skill as ‘being alive and knowing it’. 

To help with their transition from Year 6 over the next year, Year 7 

students will be following the .breathe course; an introduction to 
using mindfulness skills and practices.

Over four sessions we will explore what it might be like to be able 

to stop occasionally. These sessions will be about exploring how 

often we go through our days in what is sometimes called ‘doing 

mode’ – always busy planning, preparing and getting on to the 

next thing we have to do. 

The    before the word ‘breathe’ in the course name represents a 

full stop or punctuation mark – an invitation to stop for a while, to 

breathe and just ‘be’ for a few moments. Click on the picture to 

see a short explanatory video.

https://mindfulnessinschools.org/mindfulness-in-education/what-is-it/


Reminders

Absences: If your child is absent from school, please ring our absence line on  01271 349010.

School transport:  Please be aware that Stagecoach operates a 'NO PASS NO TRAVEL' policy and will not 
allow students to travel on the bus without fare (if fare paying) or without a bus pass.  It is 
now compulsory for all students to wear face masks whilst travelling on school transport. Anyone not 
complying to the above can risk being refused travel on the school bus.

Masks in school:  Masks must be worn at all times in school corridors. Please ensure that your child has their 
own mask.

Please label belongings: Please help to reduce the number of lost items by making sure that all your 

child’s belongings are named (especially P.E. kit) so that they can quickly be reunited with their owner.

Access to the school site:  Please be aware that cars are not permitted to access the school site to drop 
off or collect students, unless extenuating circumstances have been agreed.

Communication:  Letters sent home to parents and carers can also be viewed on our website here.

Signing in and out: Students must sign in and sign out at Reception if they are leaving school for an 
appointment or arriving at school late for any reason.

https://www.piltoncollege.org.uk/copy-of-policies

